
NOTES OF THE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING OF SUDBROOKE HELD IN THE 

VILLAGE HALL ON THURSDAY 6TH APRIL 2006 

 

 

PRESENT:  M Dickie (Chairman),  9 members of the public,  Mrs B Solly 

 

APOLOGIES:  I Russell,  Mrs C M Myers,  Sally Harvey (Pre-School),  

County Councillor R Hiscox 

 

The Clerk was unable to attend the meeting due to bereavement and the notes were taken by Miss 

R Dobbs. 

 

 

1 MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 7 APRIL 2005 

 

These were signed as a correct record. 

 

2 CHAIRMANS REPORT -  See attached 

 

3  TREASURERS REPORT – See attached 

 

4  CONSERVATION COMMITTEE REPORT – See attached 

 

5  LOCAL ORGANISATIONS REPORTS 

 

Village Hall – Mrs S Newman - ‘The Hall runs very efficiently day by day with the usual daily 

and weekly functions.  This year we have had the south facing roof renewed and also new doors 

and windows.   

 

We do struggle to get residents to support functions and find it very difficult to get help on the Fun 

Day usually held in July. 

 

We now have a new Chairman of the younger variety and hope he will bring in some young blood.  

Groups who use the hall are expected to give held in fund raising, but sadly this does not always 

happen.  We hold many functions such as wedding receptions, birthday parties and other 

celebrations for people of other villages who are always delighted with the Hall and appreciate the 

fact that we have a licensed bar. 

 

Many thanks must go to Tilly and the hard work and endless hours she puts in for the hall as 

Licensee.’ 

 

Sudbrooke Seniors – Meetings are held on the second Friday of the month.  Membership is 

increasing and it is hoped will improve. 

 

Sudbrooke Pre-School – see attached. 

 

Sudbrooke Ladies Club – See attached. 

 

 



Gardening Club – Mike Halliday – ‘A brief summary of last years gardening activities: 

• 8 meetings held, 

• Membership is steady at around 20 people but the club remains viable. 

• Spring and Autumn shows held in the Village Hall were quite successful with some 

participation from non-club members and children. 

• Other meetings held at members homes, to save the costs of hiring the Village Hall, 

continue to be popular and very sociable occasions. 

• 3rd place achieved in the Inter-Village Gardening Club Quiz. 

• Generally speakers costs are now too high for a small club to fund. 

• The club is solvent with a bank balance of around £200. 

• We would welcome new members.’ 

 

6  PARISHIONERS ITEMS 

 

Mr S Curtis suggested that the Parish Council should pursue a cycleway between Sudbrooke 

and Nettleham. 

 

 

 

 

 

 


